
 

 

 
 
 

REQUEST OF EXISTING DUTCH TAX REGISTRATION NUMBER FROM ABROAD 
 
 
 
For Expats with financial interests in The Netherlands, it is good to know their Dutch tax registration 
number called ‘BSN’. Among others, you need to have it in order to request a Dutch tax exemption 
when receiving pension terms from The Netherlands. 
 
If you already have such a BSN but do not know the exact number, you can not ask the Dutch tax 
authority to just give it to you. You will have to send a letter including a copy of your passport to the 
following institution: 
 
Gemeente Amsterdam 
Afdeling Dienstverlening/Verstrekkingen 
Postbus 2214 
1000 CE Amsterdam 
The Netherlands 
 
In your requesting letter please explain why you need the information called ‘Uitreksel 
Basisregistratie Personen/BRP’. 
 
It will take in general four weeks before you will receive the information plus an invoice of rounded  
€ 25,-. There will be no charges if you require the information in relation to a pension fund and in 
that case please include the letter of the pension fund in order to prove this. 


